

## OFFICE OF THE TOWN ADMINISTRATOR

732 MAIN STREET, HARWICH, MA 02645

Joseph F. Powers, *Town Administrator*Meggan M. Eldredge, Assistant Town Administrator

Phone (508) 430-7513 Fax (508) 432-5039

## **MEMO**

TO:

Community Preservation Committee

FROM:

Joseph F. Powers, Town Administrator

CC:

Ann Marie Ellis, Finance Director/Town Accountant

Meggan M. Eldredge, Assistant Town Administrator

RE:

Status of CPA Funded Project – Harwich Community Playground

DATE:

Tuesday, October 11, 2022

This memorandum is submitted in accordance with the directive of the Community Preservation Committee regarding CPA projects with open balances.

Specifically, you have requested an update on the following:

• 2020 Article #37 Harwich Community Playground, \$500,000

It is my pleasure and privilege to provide this status update on the Harwich Community Playground. The project, first conceived in 2018 and construction was completed this past spring (2022) and the community enjoyed an official ribbon-cutting ceremony including attendees from your committee. Although the playground had been in use in the latter part of the summer following successful evaluation of the work and outstanding items, the ceremony was held on Saturday, September 10<sup>th</sup>.

As of this writing, the Town is awaiting two (2) more invoices from both the engineering firm and the lead contractor. I fully expect to provide a final status update during your next round of updates. In the meantime, I am thrilled to share the attached photo from the ribbon-cutting ceremony.

I look forward to discussing this project at your upcoming meeting.

Thank you.



Representatives from the Harwich Community Preservation Committee join Monomoy Regional School District and School Committee members along with Town Administration as Maeve (assisted by her Mom, Assistant Town Administrator) and Xavier, a Monomoy Student, cut the ribbon.